

INQUIRY INTO NDIS INDEPENDENT ASSESSMENTS

14 July 2021

The Joint Standing Committee on the National Disability Insurance Scheme is aware of the agreement reached during the <u>Disability Reform Ministers' meeting</u> on Friday 9 July 2021 that Independent Assessments will not proceed (as recommended by the Independent Advisory Council). The <u>Communique</u> from the meeting was released earlier today (Wednesday 14 July 2021).

The committee's inquiry is ongoing. The committee will continue to review the evidence it has received regarding Independent Assessments and intends to table a report in Parliament later this year.

Further information about the committee's work plan will be provided in due course. The committee thanks all those who have contributed to the inquiry so far: by lodging submissions, providing additional information, appearing at hearings or by expressing views through correspondence.

Media contact: Cristy Elliott, (02) 6277 4023 (cristy.elliott@aph.gov.au)

For general inquiries: contact the committee secretariat: (02) 6277 3083